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Words from the Board 
 
Greetings from HOT and HUMID Arkansas!  And, I know it's just as HOT 
AND HUMID in Alabama! 
 

It's been a few months since you’ve heard from me since I’ve stepped 
aside from the Chairman’s role.  That said, I did tell Vicki and Amanda that 
I’d stay in touch and I do…just to stay abreast of HBDA happenings 
throughout the year.  
 

School is just around the corner and, once again, we offered gift cards for 
school supplies. As you recall, the funds for this comes directly from our 
CLOT line account and it receives its funding from the registration fees paid 
for our events.    
 

Camp appeared to be a roaring success  with the 35+ campers including  
4 first timers!  It seems that we are finally pulling away from the COVID  
aftermath and that is good news for the future.  I was happy to see the 
Leadership in Training (LIT) program continue to do well and I’m sure the  
4 individuals who participated this summer learned a lot.   
 

The rest of the year's programs are on the books with a new addition this 
August…a Women’s Retreat from August 25-27.  This is a first for us and 
it’s our attempt to bring learning opportunities and fellowship to you that is  
a bit outside the norm.  If this is successful and brings value to you, let  
Vicki know and we’ll take it to the next level in 2024.   
 

Camp Harvest is set for October 20-22 and the Golf Tournament is  
November 10th in Prattville. So please stay tuned for more information  
on these events. 
 

As for the organization's day to day  
operations, Vicki and Amanda continue 
to keep the ship moving forward at a 
steady pace…our finances remain 
good and we continue to be thankful 
for our industry partners for their role in 
HBDA. 
 

We, its 98 degrees here with a “feel 
like of 110,” so I’m out of here...have a 
great rest of the summer. 
 

Rick Dinkins 

Past Chairman 













HBDA was excited to bring back our School Supply Assistance  
Program this year assisting our members with purchasing supplies through the  

CLOT Line Account. What a blessing to be  

able to assist our members in this way!  

Back to School Breakfast Idea:  
Sausage & Cheese Mini Muffins 

Instructions 

1. Preheat your oven to 350 degrees.  

2. Grease one mini-muffin pan.  Set aside 

3. In a large mixing bowl, add all four ingredients inside.   Mix together until everything is combined. 

4. Take a spoon and scoop out enough of the mix (patting lightly with your fingers to make sure it ’s not 
too crumbly) and begin filling your muffin tin.   Repeat. 

5. Place your filled mini muffin tin in the oven and bake about 10 minutes.  

6. Remove and allow to cool five minutes before popping out each muffin and either enjoying or cooling 
completely before freezing. 

7. If you’re freezing your mini muffins, then whenever you ’re ready to enjoy, pop them out of the freezer 
and microwave about 30 seconds. 

Ingredients 

• 1 pound of breakfast sausage, browned and crumbled  

• 1 egg, lightly beaten 

• 1½ cups Bisquick 

• 1½ cups shredded sharp cheddar cheese 

Sausage & Cheese Mini Muffins - Mix & Match Mama (mixandmatchmama.com)  

https://mixandmatchmama.com/2020/08/sausage-cheese-mini-muffins/


  





Just a reminder that we have moved to our new location!  We are excited that we will now be 5 minutes 
from Children’s Harbor! With 4 of our events being hosted at Children’s Harbor, the location could not be 

better!  
 

Our new phone number and mailing address are below!  

 
NEW Phone Number: 334-577-0125 

 
NEW Mailing Address:          NEW Physical Address: 

 HBDA, Inc.                                  HBDA, Inc. 
   PO Box 241090                     8426 Kowaliga Road 
Eclectic, AL 36024                    Eclectic, AL 36024 

CLOT Line Assistance Program 
 
 
 
Members: 
 
If you are going through a difficult time, please  

remember, your HBDA family is here for you! 

 

If you need assistance due to an unexpected  

circumstance, please reach out to us.  





Event    Date    Location 

      Women’s Retreat     August 25 - 27, 2023   Children’s Harbor 

        Camp Harvest           October 20 - 22, 2023   Children’s Harbor 

      Golf Tournament     November 10, 2023   Robert Trent Jones Prattville 

   Year End Luncheon     December 9, 2023    Children’s Harbor 

 

We are still hosting Educational Dinners with presentations throughout the year in 2023. 

Please keep an eye on your email for more details on all of our upcoming events.  










